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CHAPTER MCCXXIII.

AN ACT FOR DIVIDING MULBERRY WARD IN THE GITY OF PHIlA-
DELPHIA INTO TWO SEPARATE WARDS.

(Section I. P. L.) Whereasmany of the freeholdersof Mul-
berry ward have by their petition to the generalassemblyof
this state representedthat by the increaseof inhabitants in
saidwardtheylabor undermanydi~fficulties:

For remedywhereof:
[SectionI.] (SectionII. P.L.) Be it enactedandit is hereby

enactedby theRepresentativesof the Freemenof the Common-
wealth of Pennsylvaniain GeneralAssemblymetand by the
authority of the same,That from andafter the passingof this
act the saidMulberry ward’ in the city of Philadelphiawhich
is boundedon the east by the DelawareFront street,on the
north by the township of Northern Liberties, of the city of
Philadelphiain the county of Philadelphia,westwardby the
river Schuylkill and southwardby the middle of Mulberry
streetshall be deemedandtakento be two wardsof the said
city which shall be divided and separatedfrofn eachotherby
the middle of SassafrasorRacestreetfrom the DelawareFront
street-to the river Schuylkill, the southernmostof the said
wardsshallbehereafternamed“SouthMulberry ward” andthe
northernmostof the saidtwo wards shallbe hereafternamed
“North Mulberry ward,” andthe said South Mulberry ward
andNorth Mulberry wardshall eachof themhavesimilar offi-
cersandlike privilegesasothersof thewardsof the saidcity.

(Section IlL P.L) And whereasby the division aforesaid,
The office of justice of the peacein the said SouthMulberry
ward will become vacantand it is necessaryto provide for
supplyingthe same,

[SectionII.] Be it thereforeenactedby theauthorityafore-
said, That upon a properwarrant for that purposedirected
to the constableof the said ward he shall proceedagreeably
to law to hold an electionto supply the vacancyaforesaidand
makereturn thereofasin suchcaseis directedandprovided.

Passed7th April, 1786. Recorded L. B. No. 8, p. 102, etc.


